
ORMESBY ST MARGARET WITH SCRATBY PARISH COUNCIL 

 

LATEST NEWS 

NEW PARISH CLERK  

WE’D LIKE TO WELCOME OUR NEW PARISH CLERK, 

CHRIS NEVE, WHO HAS NOW JOINED US. CHRIS 

WILL BE SPENDING THE NEXT FEW WEEKS GETTING 

UP TO SPEED WITH THE WORKINGS OF THE PARISH 

COUNCIL.   

THE PARISH CLERK CAN BE CONTACTED ON 

ORMESBYCLERK@OUTLOOK.COM 

Station Road/War Memorial Green junction 

The Parish safety team are in contact with the Highways 

Agency to look at measures to improve the safety at this 

junction. A new NO ENTRY sign has also been 

requested.  

Walkabout with Highways Officer  

On a recent walkabout of the parish, several issues were 

highlighted and noted by the Highways Officer. Some of 

these issues were: - 

Ormesby St Margaret 

• Request for the bus stop to be marked on the road 

adjacent to the school. 

• Drains on North Road adjacent to the school and Firs 

Avenue to be cleaned. 

• Trees on Elliot’s Loke near school to be trimmed 

back. Landowner to be contacted about trees 

overhanging footway. 

• Loose kerb stones at entrance to Chimney Spring. 

• Road line markings on junction North and West road 

worn away and in urgent need of repainting 

 

Scratby 

• Whites lines junction of Beach Road and Yarmouth 

Road need repainting as well as on the junction into 

the Premier shop. 

• Inspection of various drains blocked on Beach Road. 

• Discussed the possibility of ‘No Beach Access’ signs 

on Beach Drive. 

• Road sign missing at the west end of California 

Road. A replacement has been requested. 

 

We are looking at ways to make it easier for you to report 

these issues to us.  

 

HIGHWAYS UPDATE 

NEIGHBOURHOOD PLANNING  

Neighbourhood Planning gives the community direct 
power to develop a shared vision for their 
neighbourhood and shape the development and 
growth of their local area. 

An article on Neighbourhood Planning recently in the 
NR29 magazine provided an update on the benefits.  

We are working with Collective Community Planning 
and are in the very early stages of pulling together our 
neighbourhood plan. Our first meeting will be held in 
the next few weeks. Once we have completed the first 
meeting with Collective Community Planning, we will 
provide regular updates to ensure that our parishioners 
are kept updated every step of the process.  

You will be given the opportunity to contribute to the 
shaping of the neighbourhood plan by survey once we 
get to that stage. Hemsby and Filby are currently in 
the consultation stage of the process.  

 
CONNECTING WITH THE COMMUNITY 

 

We have set up a new team to look at ways to 
connect with the community. We will be looking at 
improving our website and social media presence as 
well as the best ways to ensure that parishioners are 
regularly updated on the work of the Parish Council.  

The first meeting will be held shortly, and regular 
updates will be provided. We also welcome your 
feedback.  

You can contact any of our councillors. Their details 
are on our website.  


